
October 18, 2022 

United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Licensing Division 
Region 1 
475 Allendale Road, Suite 102 
King of Prussia, PA 19406-1415 

~ Franciscan HEALTH 
Crown Point 

Subject: Franciscan Alliance, Inc., D/B/A Franciscan Health Crown Point, Response to Request for 
Additional Information 

Dear Sir or Madam: 

This letter confirms that I endorse the requests and statements submitted by Frank T. Godlewski, M.S., 
Radiation Safety Officer on behalf of Franciscan Alliance Inc. d/b/a/ Franciscan Health Crown Point in his 
letter dated October,3, 2022 in the response to request for additional information letter dated September 
22, 2022 regarding NRC Radioactive Material License #13-15933-01. 

Sincerely, 

~~MD 
President/CEO 

CROWN POINT 1201 South Main St reet Crown Point, IN 46307 PH: 219 738 2100 Franc is can He a Ith. org 



\ 

October 3, 2022 

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Licensing Division 
Region I 
475 Allendale Road, Suite 102 
King of Prussia, PA 19406-1415 

RE: Response to the request for additional information letter dated September 22, 2022, 
regarding NRG Radioactive Material License# 13-15933-01, Franciscan Health Crown 
Point 

Dear Johnathan B. Pfingsten: 

Please find the following responses to the items in the request for more information letter you sent 
to us: 

1. b. i. Please find attached, the signed letter from FHCP President and CEO confirming 
endorsement of previous letters from Frank Godlewski. 

2. a. The intended usage of current kits does not require authorization under 10 CFR 31.11 
based on your statements. 

b. No actions required at this time. 

3. a. i. Confirmed. Only sealed sources were ever possessed int eh Radiation Oncology Hot 
Lab. 

ii. Please find attached, all the leak tests for the disposed Radiation Oncology Hot Lab 
sources 

iii. Confirmed. No sources stored in the Radiation Oncology Hot Lab have been identified 
as leaking. 

b. With respect to the radiation oncology hot lab close out document, the packaged 
sources and disposal paperwork are referring to the sources included on the waste 
manifests dated Nave 10, 2021. 

c. i. lr-192 sources were not possessed under this license 
Cs-137 sources were possessed under this license. 
ii. Final date of clinical Use for Cs-137 = February 2014. 
iii. Cs-137 sources were disposed of with all other sources on Nov 10, 2021 manifest 
iv. Confirmed. The Cs-137 sources were not leaking. Please note attached leak tests. 

4. At this point, we would like to retain Frank Godlewski as RSO for this renewal. We are 
considering appointed Joseph Yageski as ARSO, or RSO, depending on certain other 
conditions. Frank Godlewski, is and has been a consultant RSO for approximately the 
past 10 years at FHCP. On average, over that time, he has been onsite approximately 1 
day per quarter and has provided oversight remotely of approximately 4 hours per week. 



Thank you for your assistance in this matter. If you have any questions, please contact 
me at (312) 567-2193. 

Sincerely, 
Franciscan Alliance, Inc, 

-?J ------
Frank Godlewski 
Radiation Safety Officer 


